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FOLLOW-UP REPORT IN RESPONSE TO AN UNSOLIClTED PROPOSAL 
FROM CALIFORNIA WASTE SOLUTIONS; RECOMMENDATIONS FOR 
ESTABLISHING SERVICE PARAMETERS AND SOLICITING PROPOSALS 
FOR RECYCLING SERVICES IN THE AREA OF THE CITY CURRENTLY 
SERVICED BY CALIFORNIA WASTE SOLUTIONS; AND 
RECOMMENDATION TO ENTER INTO NEGOTIATIONS WITH WASTE 
MANAGEMENT OF ALAMEDA COUNTY TO ADDRESS CITYWIDE 
RECYCLING SERVICE EQUITY ISSUES 

SUMMARY 

This report is a follow-up to two previous reports presented to the Public Works Committee 
concerning recycling services provided by California Waste Solutions (CWS) in the northern 
half of the City. Staff has considered available options and recommends that a Request For 
Proposal (RFP) for recycling services be issued for this area of the city. Staff also recommends 
entering into negotiations with Waste Management of Alameda County (WMAC) to address 
citywide recycling service equity issues. A map of the service areas is attached as Exhibit A. 
The existing recycling contracts with CWS and W A C  expire on December 31, 2004 and 
December 31, 2010 respectively. 

Staff recommends approval of a RFP for recycling services in the northern half of the city and 
entering into negotiations with W A C  to address citywide recycling service equity issues. Staff 
also recommends notifying the Alameda County Waste Management Authority (Authority) of 
the City’s intent to request one-time funding for a proposed residential food scraps program to be 
included as part of the citywide curbside recycling program. These actions support the City 
Council goal to develop a sustainable city. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

This report recommends issuance of a RFP to provide recycling services in the northern half of the 
City and to enter into negotiations with WMAC to address citywide recycling service equity issues. It 
is anticipated that the City will pay CWS approximately $2,300,000 and WMAC $1,650,000 to 
provide curbside recycling services during the 2003 calendar year. While the City pays CWS and 
WMAC for recycling services, it receives Measure D funds from the Alameda County Source 
Reduction and Recycling Board (Board) and recycling fees from the WMAC garbage bill to offset 
these expenditures. Additional program costs resulting from a new contract for recycling services in 
the area currently serviced by CWS, and/or kom a renegotiated contract with WMAC to provide 
recycling service equity throughout the City, would be passed on to the ratepayers in July 2004 as part 
of the annual rate adjustment. When staff returns to the City Council in April 2004 with a 
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